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MABAS Division I

 Membership

Members present at this meeting were:

	Arlington Heights
	Glenn Ericksen
Bernie Lyons
Ken Koeppen
	Palatine
	Scott Andersen
Patrick Gratzianna
Paul Wallis

Doug Hoyt

	Des Plaines
	Alan Wax


	Palatine Rural
	Rich May

	Elk Grove Township
	Michael Nelson
	Rolling Meadows


	Scott Franzgrote
Pete Till

	Elk Grove Village
	Richard Mikel
Scott Miller

	Schaumburg
	William Spencer


	Hoffman Estates
	Jeff Jorian
	Streamwood
	Mike Baker


	Mt. Prospect
	John Malcolm
Chris Truty
Christina Loomis

Henry Dawson


	Wheeling
	

	Northwest Central
	Cindy Brick
Sue Cooper 

Nate Kranse

	
	

	
	
	
	


Call to Order: 1333 Hours

Pledge of Allegiance

Recognition of Members 
a. The Division welcomed new Elk Grove Village Fire Chief Richard Mikel. Chief Mikel told the group to watch for  an invitation for a “meet and greet” type luncheon in Elk Grove (Wed. September 26) for Chiefs and Deputies to stop by have lunch and say hi.
b. Mr. Terry Granahan from Meridian LED of America gave a quick presentation on their company’s lighting technology.  Meridian made the case of their lights lasting longer and using  less energy. Mr. Granahan handed out some brochures and said he would try to get in touch with each of our Departments individually.
Approval of Minutes: 

Motion – Approval of minutes of the June 13, 2012 meeting.
Made by: John Malcolm
Seconded by: Bill Spencer
Motion passed by unanimous vote
Treasurer’s Report: Bernie Lyons reported that as of 8-31-2012 the “Checking” account balance was $20,192.80 and the “Money Market” account balance was $41,367.57.  
Motion – To accept the treasurer’s report.

Made by: Ken Koeppen
Seconded by: Bill Spencer
Motion passed by unanimous vote

Committee Reports

MABAS Executive Board: Chief Andersen went over some of the highlights from the 7/19/12 meeting at the MABAS Readiness Center:

 Grants are down this year.
 MABAS is now receiving Foreign Fire Tax revenue. 
The State Fire Marshal is targeting “sky lanterns” and sparklers for regulation/banning. 
The Readiness Center may be subjected to real estate taxes. This would put MABAS’ use of the Center in doubt.

We need to get all of our Special Team deployable members Tier II credentialed, and 20% of each Department. Christina has been doing a great job with this tedious and difficult process. 

MABAS has determined that our Division 1 HazMat Team will likely go to 20 deployable members (down from 40).

Chief Andersen also reports that Chief Gorvett is stepping down as Division 1 Vice President and as liaison to the First Responder Task Force. Nominations for Vice President will be accepted until November 1, 2012 and we will take a vote at the next meeting. Chief Malcolm announced that he will has “thrown his hat in the ring” for the Vice President position. 
First Responder Task Force:  The Division is also seeking a new liaison to replace Chief Gorvett on this Task Force. The new liaison does not have to be a Chief Officer. Anyone who is interested or who has someone who would make a good liaison should contact Chief Andersen.
Communications/Box Cards:  Cindy Brick reports that it has been a busy year, 16 box alarms so far. Departments should be sure to keep NWCDS up-to-date with any changes to their box cards and Departments should look at their information periodically to make sure everything is current and correct, including our asset list. 
Training:  Paul Wallis reports that the Training Committee is looking at some HazMat training in the future as well as facilitating some Cornerstone classes. HazMat and TRT skills have been discussed with all the Training Officers and Team Leaders. 
Dive Team:  Doug Hoyt reports that there was a good dive in Elk Grove last week that focused on using the sonar equipment. Next month’s dive will be at Twin Lakes. The Committee continues to work on a swift water response. 
TRT Team: Bill Spencer reported that our Division is hosting training at NIPSTA on 9/24, everyone is invited. Bill also encouraged each Department to fully support our members for their training commitment to each discipline. Chiefs, Training Officers and Team leaders must make sure team members are getting to drills. 
Hazmat Teams: The team is continuing to work on credentialing. Chiefs need to remember that when team members retire, we must get the credential card back. Chief Nelson asked about monies in the old account. Everyone agreed that the best thing to do with those monies would be to funnel it into our Division 1 account. 
MABAS Website: The website could still use some good pictures from each Department. Chief Andersen asked each Department to make sure our asset pages are current, correct and that they include pictures. Same with Department directories, let’s make sure we keep the website current and accurate. Feel free to send in any pictures of new apparatus, training, actual calls, etc. 
Old Business:   The MVU is ready available without restriction. Like all assets, Departments are reminded to release the personnel delivering the asset as soon as possible and have your guys bring it back to its host station.
MABAS Policy update:  Ken Koeppen would like to expand the policy committee by a couple of members to help get this project completed. Anyone interested should contact Ken.

Remember, if you house an asset, you are asked to create a policy/procedure on what the asset does, and directions on how to use it. 
… 

New Business: 
a) Staff Assisted Visits: Took place in July. We received feedback from MABAS. We were at 81% (very good) and have made the necessary corrections to rosters, trailer hitch policies and other items that have further improved our score.
b) Strike Team and Task Force Cards: Chief Andersen presented the new cards, everyone was in agreement that they were an improvement and would work well. 
c) Division 1 Porta-count: The Division’s porta-count needs recalibration and its software is no longer supported. There was a discussion on the merits of repairing, replacing or removing from our asset list.
Motion: Chief Andersen will look into the value of cleaning and recalibrating the porta-count. Chief Andersen will have the authority to spend up to $1,500.00 toward putting the porta-count back in service if viable. 
Made by: Bill Spencer

Seconded: Jeff Jorian

Motion passed by unanimous vote.
d) Tier II Cards: The Division’s goal is to have 20% of EACH Department credentialed in addition to all deployable members. Christina will continue her good work in getting our people credentialed.
Motion: The Division will cover the costs of credentialing for Special Team members on the deployable roster, and up to 20% of each Department.
Made by: Bill Spencer

Seconded: Ken Koeppen

Motion passed unanimously.

FOR THE GOOD OF THE ORDER:  Chief Wax reminded everyone there is an important EMS meeting on September 21. 
Motion – To adjourn the meeting

Made by:  Alan Wax
Seconded by:  Bill Spencer
Motion passed by unanimous vote

Adjournment: 1525
Next Meeting: Wednesday November 14, 2012, 1330 hours, at Arlington Heights Station 2.
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